
 

 

 

 

July 6, 2020 

Dear Faithful Friends, 

“Remember all the way by which the Lord thy God had led thee.” Deuteronomy 8:2 

 Fifty years ago, Linda and I began our journey representing our Lord in the country of Brazil.  We 

praise His name for all His dealings with us through the years. 

 The times of doubts, misunderstandings and drought have taught us to trust in Him and to know 

Him better.  The times of triumph and blessing have allowed us to praise and exalt His holy name. 

 We thank you, each one who has “stood by the stuff” with your prayers and offerings for the 

work that the Lord has given us to do together.  What has been accomplished will result in rewards 

that will go to your credit as well.  Your faithfulness has been an encouragement that has kept us 

from giving up.  God has given a journey to each of us that needs to be accomplished for His honor 

and glory.  Along the way, He has been humbling and proving us to show us what is in our hearts 

(Deuteronomy 8:2).  At the end of our journeys, may He find us with hearts, souls and beings that 

have always sought to wholly seek and follow Him (Deuteronomy 2:29). 

Current Work Conditions 

 In our area of Brazil, we continue to be under quarantine conditions.  That means that we are not 

able to have live services.  Therefore, we continue to prepare and produce videos with messages and 

studies.  The people in Rolândia have taken it upon themselves to meet for prayer in a small group.  

We are thankful for their desire to seek and serve the Lord even when the situation makes it more 

difficult.  Because of the laws in place, we have been limited in our contacts, but the Lord has given 

us opportunities to give testimony to the Lord Jesus and point both unbelievers and believers to Him 

as the only source of hope and security.  Even in these difficult days, God is still working in hearts.  

Most important is that we see our people being faithful in their witness for Christ.  Your prayers for 

us to have wisdom are especially important in this hour. 

With grateful hearts,                                                

           

 

         


